
 

January 22, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Steve Brunk, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Brunk: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2007 by Representative Dove, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2007 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2007 would establish a law enforcement mutual aid region for critical incidents.  The 

mutual aid region would include the Kansas counties of Johnson, Leavenworth, Miami, and 

Wyandotte and the Missouri counties of Platte, Clay, Ray, Jackson, and Cass.  HB 2007 would 

take effect upon its publication in the Kansas Register.  

 

 Because of the inability to determine the frequency and nature of critical incidents, the 

fiscal effect of enactment of HB 2007 cannot be estimated.  However, the Kansas Highway 

Patrol indicates that the bill could increase its salaries and wages expenditures if a critical 

incident causes overtime for its staff.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2007 is not reflected 

in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Melissa Wangemann, KAC 

 Larry Baer, LKM  

 Kim Torrey, KHP 


